STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA
THE GENERAL COURT OF JUSTICE
SUPERIOR COURT DISTRICT 5

March 16, 2020

Effective immediately, ALL Civil Superior Court sessions within Judicial District 5 have
been canceled until further notice. This is in response to the recent executive order
entered by state government officials and pursuant to the directives of the Chief Justice
of the NC Supreme Court entered on Friday, March 13, 2020 concerning the coronavirus
pandemic.

Itis important to note that all court staff who can work remotely are encouraged to do
so. In adhering to this directive, Superior Court Trial Court Coordinator, Valerie Jordan
and Trial Court Administrator, Tonya Gilley will be working remotely. For any assistance
please email valerie.jordan@nccourts.org or tonya.m.gilley@nccourts.org. If you do not
have access to email you may leave a message on Valerie’s voicemail at 910-772-6616,
option 1. For emergencies ONLY you may call Tonya’s personal cell at 910-443-0385.

[Further, unless you are filing documents to meet a statute of limitations deadline OR
filing an emergency proceeding, we are requesting you hold any non-emergency
paperwork to file until further notice.

Thank you for your support and patience during this time. Stay safe.
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